HSS College Faculty Council 

Minutes

April 22, 2014

Attending: Dr. Beth Giddens, Dr. Lynn Fedeli, Dr. Mel Fein, Dr. Daniel Rogers, Dr. Susan Rouse, Dr. Erin Ryan (for Dr. Chuck Aust), Dr. Ernesto Silva, Dean Robin Dorff, Dr. Steve Collins (Chair).
1. Minutes
· The minutes from the meeting of March 18, 2014 were approved.

2. Dean Dorff: CHSS Budget Update, New CHSS Initiatives, Developments, 

Policies, Misc.

· Enrollment Projections 

· Dean Dorff informed that the university is currently projecting flat growth for Fall 2014. However, there is some optimism that the final numbers will show positive growth.

· Part-time Faculty Limits
· As a result of new federal regulations requiring employers to provide benefits for part-time employees who exceed a certain number of working hours (the “20 Hour Rule”), limits have been placed on the number of courses that part-time faculty will be permitted to teach.

· PT faculty may not teach more than two courses in the fall and spring semesters, and one in the summer.

· Academic tracking system

· A new academic tracking system will allow us to track the success of most E-Core course vs. KSU online courses. 

· Dean Dorff suggested that it will, hopefully, allow us to build an empirical case for advocating KSU courses over E-Core courses.

3. KSU-SPSU Consolidation

· Dean Dorff reported that the consolidation working groups are meeting and the process appears to be on track.
· Concern was raised by the CFC about the absence of transparency and shared governance in the consolidation process.

4. Opposition to External Letters Proposal

· CFC members reported that their department colleagues have, in general, expressed strong opposition to the proposal that external letters be required as part of the T&P Process.

· There is deep concern about the absence of a compelling rationale for the change, and the costs of the change in terms of workload and morale.

· The Dean stated that, in his opinion, the issue of external letters does not have to be part of the consolidation process. It can be decoupled from consolidation, and proceed through the shared governance process after consolidation.
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